
THE RIVERSIDE GROUP LIMITED 
(Registered number 30938R) 

 
A Meeting of the Board of The Riverside Group Ltd (TRGL) was held 

on Thursday 9 March 2017 at the offices of TRGL 
2 Estuary Boulevard   Estuary Commerce Park   Liverpool   L24 8RF 

 
Chief Executive Officer’s Cover Note to the Minutes 

 
1. Riverside has been working with customers and stakeholders in reviewing how we 

can continue to develop our accountability and transparency. 
 
2. As part of this work the Group Board has agreed to publish its minutes on 

Riverside’s external website. 
 
3. A small number of items may be ‘redacted’ (blacked out) where they relate to either 

commercially confidential or personal information which it would be inappropriate to 
disclose. This is in line with our ‘Transparency Statement’. 

 
4. The minutes are detailed below, however it can sometimes be difficult to get a 

sense of a meeting from the ‘official’ record. So we’ve decided that I should share 
my reflections on the key issues discussed at the meeting. 
 

• The Board continued discussions on the new Corporate Plan for the period 2017-
2022 and agreed that it appropriately set out Riverside’s vision, values and 
ambitions and approved it for launch in April.  

• The Business Plan for the 30-year period starting in April 2017, which describes the 
financial plans for delivering Riverside’s services and ambitions was also reviewed. 
The Board thought that the plan was sensible and robust, effectively managing risks 
to the business while supporting delivery of the Corporate Plan. The Board agreed 
that further testing of years 2-30 of the Plan should be carried out to provide as 
much assurance as possible to stakeholders that Riverside’s ambitions can be 
delivered. The Board will look at the outcome of this work at its meeting on 11 May. 

• An update was received on progress made in moving towards the operating model 
Riverside has identified as being the best to continue to deliver, and to improve, its 
services to customers. 

• The Board reviewed performance across the group for the period January 2017 and 
were pleased that in the majority of areas, performance met or exceeded targets 
set. It was noted that improvement was needed in customer satisfaction and work 
was ongoing to achieve this. 

• The Board was pleased to see that Riverside had compared favourably to similar 
organisations, in a comparison conducted by an external provider of social housing 
information, Housemark. Performance and customer satisfaction showed 
improvement at a faster rate than others with particularly significant year on year 
increases in value for money measures.  

 
 
Carol Matthews, Group Chief Executive 
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